
Minutes of the 29th Clubs NZ South Island Cribbage Pairs Tournament Delegates Meeting 
 

Meeting held at the Richmond Club, Christchurch on Sunday, 11 September 2022 commencing 5.17pm. 
 
Present: 
 
Cashmere:   Kimberley Simpson, Barbara Crump 
Clubs of Marlborough:  Gladys Tillard, Peter Hand 
Hokitika:   Colleen Freitas, Charmain Hubbard 
Hornby:   Diane Heath, Ricky Winter 
Nelson Suburban:  Helen & Kelvin Banks 
Oxford:    Noeline Goodgame, Doreen Mulligan 
Papanui:   Alan Neale, Dot Johnstone, Tony Smith 
Richmond:   Marie Turner, Graham Taylor 
Timaru:    Ron Dunstan 
Kaiapoi:   Bill Campbell, Jeff Humm 
New Brighton:   Cheryl Herlihy 
 
Tony Smith chaired the meeting and welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
Apologies: 
  
Maurice Nutira, Clubs NZ Representative.   
Graham Taylor moved that the apologies be accepted.  Seconded by Marie Turner. 
 
The minutes of the 28th tournament held at Club Waimea, Richmond were read.   
Helen Banks moved that these matters be accepted.  Seconded by Peter Hand. 
 
There were no matters arising from these minutes. 
 
Hosting the 2023 Tournament 
 
Cashmere will not now be able to host this tournament in 2023.  Peter Hand from Clubs of Marlborough are 
prepared to host this tournament in 2023.  Alan Neale from the Papanui Club, Christchurch has tentatively suggested 
that their Club would host this tournament in 2024. 
 
General Business 
 
Sports Draw Winners (5 @ $50) 
Terry Pasfield, Papanui Club 
Jan Logan, Cashmere Club 
Keith Cavanagh, Kaiapoi Club 
Barbara Crump, Cashmere Club 
Belinda Skelton, Hokitika Club 
 
Helen mentioned that the rules that are in the book are not the latest version.  There are 4 more paragraphs which 
need to be included.  These rules were update in 2015.  Peter Hand to liaise with Helen so they can be updated for 
the 2023 tournament.  Discussions took place concerning composite players.  Clubs to liaise with Helen Banks, 
Papanui to do the same.  Oxford who only had 4 players wanted to know whether they could borrow members from 
other clubs so they could make up a team.  Refer to Rule “D”.  You cannot borrow other members from other clubs if 
they have a team already entered.  This is a team of 8 then pairs.  Ricky Winter commented on the amalgamation – 
and all Clubs were in agreeance. 
 
Tony thanked the Richmond Club for hosting this tournament.  Seconded by Helen Banks. 
 
Meeting Closed at 6.15pm. 


